
FACULTY MEETING 
April 6, 2018 

 
MOTION 

 
MOTION: The Faculty Executive Committee moves to approve changes to the Faculty Handbook related to faculty 
governance as follows: 
 
Remove Part Two, section II, F1 (page 209-210). 
 
Remove the subsubsection heading: Part Two, section II, F2 "Faculty Governance Committees" 
 
Relabel Part Two, section F as "Faculty Governance Committees" 
 
Relabel section headings in Part Two, section F so that committees are labeled "1" to "15" rather than "a" to "o". 
 
Add a new subsection D to Part One, section VII (Rights, obligations, and responsibilities of all faculty; page 112).   
The text of this subsection is below and is an edited version of what was previously in Part Two, section II, F1. 
  
____________________________________________________________________________________________ 



Full-time non-tenure-track faculty have the right, and are welcome, to participate in faculty governance college-
level service (on committees or through other means). They will express their willingness to serve at the 
appropriate time as part of the process that establishes the pool of faculty who are available for service in the 
following year.  
 
Exemptions to the cycle for tenure track faculty will be determined by the Dean of the Faculty/Vice President for 
Academic Affairs in consultation with FEC. 
 
The cycle determines who is available for service in any particular year. Faculty at large will still determine, by 
way of election, who serves on any particular committee. There will be, however, only one election per year. The 
year prior to their service, faculty will fill out their individual “Service Preference List,” ranking the various 
committees, from which a ballot will be determined. All eligible faculty members will then vote to establish 
committee membership. In general, faculty members will not serve on more than one faculty committee at any 
one time. Faculty who are willing to serve more are welcome to serve beyond the minimum three years.  
 
To enter their mandated three-year service period a faculty member will submit a Service Preference List to the 


